May Meeting 2025
The Monthly Town Board meeting was called to order Tuesday, May 20, 2025 at 7 pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was said along with a prayer from Supervisor Marschke.  A list of those in attendance is on file in the clerk’s office.  All Board members were present. Open meeting law requirements have been met.
	
Agenda – Motion was made by Becker and seconded by Marschke to approve the agenda; motion carried.

Minutes - Motion was made by Marschke and seconded by Becker to accept the minutes as printed and posted online; motion carried. 

Annual Meeting Review – Supervisor Marschke expressed his concerns on some of the questioning of what was given in the Financial Report.  Anyone that wants more information or things broken down more than what is presented should make an appointment with Clerk prior to the meeting.  After review with the Auditor, Auditor is willing to attend the next meeting to help answer any questions.  Also, since the Fire Department receives money from the town as all the other entities, they need to give a financial report also.  John P. noted that funds from the Town should be put in our official bank (Ergo).

Chickens – Clerk brought up a concern of several residents having chickens without agreed paperwork from adjoining land owners.  Clerk will put letter together for those residents that are not in compliance.  Residents can only have 4-6 chickens, no roosters and no free range; and only if they have a signed agreement with all adjoining land owners, on file in the clerk’s office.

Town Committees/Departments:
· Park – Kasey updated everyone and give the clerk an updated list of receipts for reimbursement.  Bathrooms have been moved up on the list for repairs. Last of equipment and wood chips will be put in.  Supervisor Marschke has Amish looking at shed and pavilion.
· Dump/Recycling – Everything’s running smooth. Kacey mentioned that it’s very hard for Ron to watch what is happening after people leave the shed from paying. Brush can still be taken to the dump.
· Hall – 
· Sanitary District – Still not up and running.
· Fire Department –

Citizens Comments and Concerns –
· Janice; when are the road signs (weight limit) going up?  Supervisors will get it done as soon as they can.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Kacey; can we fix the pond on Burnett Ditch Road; do we need permits? Kacey will contact Terry Ochs from the county to make a plan.
· Dave questioned getting on the agenda for his liquor license; he will get with Clerk.

Correspondence received by Chairman and Clerk/Treasurer –  
· Ambulance bills; how do we collect from those out-of-town?
· Clerk had another bartender license for Chances that was approved for Heather Sullivan.
· Dodge County Land Resources and Parks public hearing for amending the comprehensive plan Monday, June 9th.

Treasurers Report – Clerk read report.  Supervisors compared the cancelled checks to the bank statement from April.  A motion was made by Marschke and seconded by Becker to accept the Treasurer’s report; motion carried. 
 
Bills - A motion was made by Becker and seconded by Marschke to pay all bills as presented, checks #27583-#27604 for $80,031.03; motion carried.
  
Adjourn – Motion was made by Marschke and seconded by Becker to adjourn at 8:04 pm; motion carried.

Chris Merkes								Next Meeting June 10
Clerk/Treasurer
